Minutes for PACT meeting on 29/10/2008

1) Person in attendance

Stephen PERRY ( chair ) PS Mark CUNNINGHAM ( Neighbourhood policing sergeant ) PC Nick SHAW, PC Jez BURSTOW, Brian PRYCE ( Clifton Councillor ) Simon COOK ( Clifton East Councillor ) Ariaf HUSSAIN ( BCC Neighbourhood Partnerships  ) PCSO Sue PASSMORE and PCSO Richard YULE

14 representatives from the local community.

1) Chair introduces the top table to persons present

2) PACT, meeting and process explained and the agenda put to the floor who agree with items to be discussed and format.

3) The last three PACT priorities are reviewed.

Car Vandalism Richmond Hill

PC BURSTOW gives summation of calls to the road from police logs

 - The council efforts to improve lighting and therefore better use of existing CCTV covered.

 - Request to TTCG for additional patrols from dogs, horses and Support group along with request for district units to pay more attention.

 - continue to try to progress new neighbour hood watch group.

 - Closer work with the university to educate students and also investigation in £1 a pint night and it’s effect on local area.

 - Letter drop to take place to all residents to urge reporting of all incidents so that a complete picture of issues can be gained.

Parking and traffic issues

Pc BURSTOW gives feedback on Pembroke Rd. A request to road traffic unit for a mobile camera has been put in, awaiting reply. Not thought that we will gain one as area does not have a particularly high flow of traffic.

Police to monitor situation and if appropriate request a hand held speed camera and hold a period of action.

PC Nick SHAW - The council have sent out a consultation to over 50K properties within the greater Bristol Area with the proposals for the RPZ/CPZ, for residents to have their say on whether they are for or against it. Therefore, the council will await the outcome of this consultation for further action.
The police will still respond to any parking that is deemed dangerous or causing unnecessary obstruction in the usual manner by issuing tickets, and possibly towing of vehicles.
Anti-social behaviour and noise

PC SHAW  - CYCLING

Police enforcement. During September the Beat team carried out a day of action aimed at cyclists using pavements, ignoring red lights etc. Over 70 Cyclists were stopped and were dealt with by in varying degrees such as FPN’s and advisory leaflets. One of the centres this was focussed on was Whiteladies Rd where a vast majority of complaints originated from.

Council’s are awaiting finalisation of where funds (awarded for cycling city) will be distributed.

Mardyke PH

Since the end of June police, have received 5 calls to the MARDYKE PH. 3 of these were to inform us of people who were drink driving. Of the other two were a request, one was to remove a drunken female and the other was for an assault where the offender was promptly arrested.

4) Ariaf HUSSAIN explains the theory behind Neighbourhood Partnerships. Gives a working example of how PACT can link directly with the NP group.
Contact detail sheets handed out.

5) Group discussion of forming Links with existing community groups such as CHIS and CHASE

6) 15 minute break so that informal discussions can take place amongst persons in attendance and issues raised.

7) Priority issues raised from the floor

     Listed as: - 

A) Licence premises and the blocking of pavements

B) Speeding and mobile phone use by motorists around the schools, coupled with the possibility of 20MPH zones.

C) Parking on junctions around schools for when school children go on visits.

D) fly - posting

E) Pavements blocked by litter and bins

The Three priorities confirmed as:

1) Bins on the pavement -  Council agreed to take the lead

2) Parking and traffic. In particular attention to all offences around the schools – Police to take lead

3) Anti-social behaviour. Predominantly from Licensed premises – Police to take lead

A.O.B

Explanation to the public that the late warning for this meeting was due to it having to be held prior to the new Neighbourhood Partnership meeting taking place in November. The details of the next meeting will be announced in due course but is likely to be during half- term in February 2009.
